Regular Meeting of the Management Committee of UWSA Day Care 

AGENDA for September 14, 2023 @ 4:15pm

In Attendance: 

1. Justin Friesen (Parent)


Vice Chair, Member 
2. Dennis Ng (Parent)



Treasurer, Member

3. Vanessa Weidman (Parent)

Member

4. Annie Laser (Parent)


Member

5. Brandon Deamel (Parent)


Member
6. Vanessa Aning (Parent)


Member                                                 
7. Donald Tang (Parent) 


Member

8. Nadine Vroom (Parent) 


Member
9. Cindy Doyle (Parent) 


Secretary, Member 

10. Brandon Deamel (Parent)


Member                                              
11. Nadine Vroom (Parent)


Member                                      
Regrets:


Amber Balan (Parent) 



Member 
James Pullar (Parent) 



Member 
Jennifer Jeffrey (Parent) 



Member

Joshua Hofmeister (Parent)


Member

Kim Bhathal (Parent)



Chair, Member

Erin Panchuk (Parent)



Member

Robyn Liddle (Parent) 



Member

Chelsea Drane (Parent)



Member
1.0   Start Meeting
1.1 Call Meeting to Order by Justin @ 4:18
Motion to approve agenda moved by Vanessa W and Dennis N.
2.0 Agenda and Minutes Approval
2.1 September 14, 2023 Agenda

2.2 June 8, 2023 Minutes
Motion to approve/adopt by Cindy and Brandon

3.0  Reports
3.1 Daycare’s Director report:
Enrollment
· Center is full with 100% utilization rate.
· We have over 400 children on the waitlist. Around half on the waitlist are students. Most students on the waitlist are enrolled into Indigenous studies program or PACE program.

· Unprecedented numbers regarding students not getting spots. 
Staff update
· We have 36 staff

· 85% of trained staff

· 4 staff are on a mat leave

· Staff meeting was on September 12. We reviewed summer curriculum and few housekeeping items. Also, discussed current program.

· Jin is typing up what they learned in terms of what was successful and what wasn’t to guide next summer planning. 
Professional Development 
· We are planning to have a professional Development Day September 16. Topic will be 7 sacred teachings. 
· Few staff are signed for workshops with MCCA.
· 3 staff are taking Developmental Studies Degree at U of W.

· First Aid and CPR course (re-certification) will be on October 4. 

· Epi-Pen training and URIS training is scheduled on November 16.
Summer program
· We had a great summer. We were able to implement all planned activities.

· Parents received monthly calendars with activities.

· Family Fun Day

· Indigenous classes for babies (lots of touching experiential learning)

· Due to the green space renovation we had to adjust our program to field trips and indoor visitors.

· Children went on several field trips: Assiniboine park, Oak Hammock Marsh, Kid’s City, Children’s Museum, Aviation Museum, Kildonan park, Car town.

· We had many special guests in the program: Guitar Garry, Margo and Dee (music program), Cathy (yoga program), City of Winnipeg adventure program, Indigenous Education for the infant children, Zumba and Zumbini, Elena (creative movement).

· We offered club activities every Friday. It includes variety clubs: science, creative movement, drama, art, dress up, construction….

Current Program
· Many children switched rooms during the first week of September. 

· We send out September’s calendars.

· We will continue with music and movement programs, speech therapy and indigenous education (after September 18).

· Will have free public clinics for family with Public Health for flu and covid shots – dates to come. 
Housekeeping Items
· Half of the kitchen countertop installed (stainless steel around the sink and stove). The front yellow countertop was measured and is in the production, as well, as both bathroom sinks (adult bathrooms).

· Painting of the far office (water damage) and the sensory room was completed but in the children’s room and hall nothing was done. Physical plant does not have a budget to bring outside contractors and university’s painter is not working evenings or weekend. 

· Water damage is fixed but anything else in the office or building is not fixed. University doesn’t have money for contractors, and we are not allowed to bring in our own painters. May ask again through University. Maybe we can bring someone in during the evening as the on-site UW staff does not work in the evening. 

· We had several acts of vandalism in a past month. Two windows in the front were smashed and bike cage lock was damaged. Several cars were damaged (staff and parents) on the parking lot and in front of the building. One parent was attacked in the car (police report was submitted). 
· Attack was caught on our security cameras and a report/claim was filed. Talks with University to bring more security patrols and cameras. Brandon asked about a Panic Button like outside Wesley Hall. 
· Vanessa W points out that issues are more likely to happen during non-peak hours and security during the busy times isn’t going to deter low traffic times of day which have higher risk. She also thought to ask about getting all parents swipe cards. Justin suggests fob system. 

· Annie – suggests community walk protocols or emergency response plan. Currently they have extra staff and go towards university and have them play on the front lawn or the greenspace where there is more security. They also stakeout the other parks they go to for things like needles. 
· Nighttime sensory light suggested, windows will be reinforced with special protection. 

· Brandon suggests individual panic alarm. 

· Ioulia may bring in a police officer to come in and talk to staff regarding safety. 
Grants update

· We received an operating grant for the currently added 16 spaces. Now all our 144 spaces are funded (32 infant spaces and 114 pre-school spaces). It gave us additional $5991 x 16 =$ 95,856.00 in our budget.
· Victoria (UWF) and I are working on final reports for the Adapt grant ($25,000) and Summer Camp Grant ($9000) from Winnipeg Foundation. 

· Startup grant closed. We received money and final report was submitted and accepted.

· I applied for the Sustainability grant (government of Manitoba) to replace the rest of the countertops in the building. Application due date is September 30. 

· Enabling Accessibility fund grant (Federal grant). 

We bought 5 iPad out of 10 and install Proloque2go program. You probably see them in a program. It is working well. I also working on the sensory room. The room was painted in a natural color, dim light switch was installed, storage shelf was installed. I purchased many sensory items for the children with additional support needs. 2 large items for the sensory room are ordered and are in production. We still have $19.5K left in this grant. I just ordered one more trampoline for the child in PS 1,2,3. I still will need to buy 5 more iPad. I am open for ideas for the other sensory items for the children with additional support needs.

· Have $10,000 to direct towards sensory toys. Sensory room will be beautiful. 

· Recruitment and retention grant
Staff received $250 toward footwear on September 1. I ordered long jackets and looking into long sleeve t-shirts. If everything will work out, we will have around 8K left in this grant. 

· Quality Early Learning and Environmental Grant 
· Reserve money for greenspace mostly and then will have $38,000 remaining that can be directed towards painting, needs to be spent before March. 
· Diversity and Inclusion grant

Combine, we have 50K left in it after allocating money for the green space (shed, tipi, 2 mud kitchens, water table and contingency fund). 

· Still have $13,000 available for building and toys

If we don’t spend this money, we can write off 10% for administrating those funds. (except the first and last grant) 
3.2 Financial update
· No financial update. Operating Grant at risk because of the year + delay. Plans to write an email and cc our Financial Advisor Peter. ELCC. 
4.0 New Business
4.1 Green Space update
· We are on plan according to University, will be finished by October. 

4.2 AGM – can’t do without our financials do we delay. Normally in October. Aim for end of November. We will come back to this item in the next meeting. 

4.3 Daycares 50th Anniversary January 19th. RecPlex and UW events will help plan. Food, bouncy castle and everything. Have speeches of former staff and kids. 

4.4 Strategic planning ideas
· Meet in person; maybe bring a mediator. Ask HR to recommend a mediator, to hire, ask them to set up the meeting. Justin will also ask the Union Executor. Is there a precedent for when things aren’t going smoothly – the Uniter and CKUW separated from UWSA. 
· Uniter member who separated who could talk us through the process. 

· The Vice President of Student Services should be our champion. We used to be in campus, and 24 spaces. We are now a much bigger and independent organization. 

· Revisit at the next meeting. In the meantime, Justin and Dennis can email to set up a time way in advance to bring the mediator. Create a list of grievances. Who is responsible for what. Need to determine if we want to repair or end the relationship. 
4.5 Meeting times 

· Justin will send a poll for best time and date for meetings. 

5.0 In-Camera
6.0   Next Meeting Date and Adjournment
6.1 Next Meeting Date: TBD
6.2 Adjournment - Justin calls adjournment at 5:16 seconded by Dennis and Brandon. 
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